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Broughton in Amounderness Parish Council 
 

E-news: Winter/Spring 2020 
www.broughtonparishcouncil.org.uk 

Central Lancashire Core Strategy Consultation 
The Parish Council visited the exhibition at PGRFC and has responded (on 
website) The consultation document set out the Visions & Objective  for the 
Central Lancashire area, our communities specific set of Visions & Objective was 
adopted in the Broughton Neighbourhood Development Plan )adopted 
12/2018)which needs to be taken into account when this strategy is finalised. 
The BNDP is the only plan adopted in the CLSC area that is for a rural village, the 
other two are for an urban area (Inner East Preston adopted 2016) and a town 
(Penwortham adopted 07/2018). The “call for sites” acknowledged the request 
for “protected status” for the proposed Areas of Separation between 
Broughton/Barton/Haighton & Whittingham, however these were NOT on 
display at the exhibition. The site put forward will be considered in September 
when the review of allocated sites and policy updates to reflect the 2018 NPPF 
are considered and consulted on. 
 

Community Meeting Rooms & café 
The preparations for the Toll Bar Cottage works continue. The plans were passed 
with one condition about the landscaping and planting of the outside areas. 
Detailed plans for this were submitted to the city council and were accepted. 
External work that was required to mitigate any further deterioration has been 
completed with the roof repaired, chimney stabilized and the gutters sorted, 
hence the scaffolding.  
The structural engineer has completed his work alongside the ground 
investigating for the extension. These will soon be with the architect who will 
finish the specification and agree them with the Building Inspector. As soon as 
they are ready they will be posted on the governments “contracts finder” 
website for contractors to submit their tenders…so by the end of March we hope 
to have the work started…and the café open in the summer….  

 
The outcome of the various grant applications to help with the work are due in 
March…. 

 
 

 
 

Village Heritage Walks 
 “The story of a Village”   

Sunday10th May  
Meet at the Village car park @ 

1.30pm 
 

 
 

Walk leaflets available on 
request 

  
 

Village Information Session 7 
Saturday 25th April 2020 

10.00 are - 11.30  
Wilson Room,  

Broughton & District Club 
Whittingham Lane 

 

 
 

Following this the meeting of the 
Broughton Community Volunteers 

will take place from 11.30-12.30 
 

 

 
 

http://www.broughtonparishcouncil.org.uk/
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LCC Parish Councils conference 8th February 
Funding opportunity: LANPAC supports initiatives (up to 2.5K) to tackle crime, support vulnerable people, robbery, techy 
providing opportunities to help young people lead safe and productive lives, see www.lanpac.co.uk 
LCC road safety partnership offers to groups a free 40 presentation for residents over 50on how to stay safe and be 
independent whilst travelling. Enquiries to safertravelteam@lancashiree.gov.uk. They also offer safer driving for longer 
“course for £35 for drivers over 60 run individually by qualified instructors spread over 3 sessions 3 months apart. 
Contact ndors@lancashire.gov.uk 
Electricity North West is the open reach or network rail agency that manages our electricity supply. In the case of a 
power cut the emergency number to ring is 105 where a system will tell you of issues in your area. If being without 
power can cause you extra difficulties there is a “priority services register” where you can register for free and receive 
regular updates, advice, register a nominated contact and receive weather alert. See www.enwl.co.uk/priority  to enroll.  
Around the Village 
Vicar of St Johns moves on 
The Revd Shaun Baldwin has left the parish to be the Vicar of St Aidan’s, Bamber Bridge & St Leonards Walton-le-
Dale, the Parish Council would like to thank him for his support of the Neighbourhood Development  Plan, the 
Armistice Service, the dedication of the plaque to Pte. James Towers VC and the now annual Christmas tree lights 
switch on. 
Open access Community Defibrillator   
The public access defibrillator is situated on the outside of the Concert Hall at the Broughton Club on Whittingham 
Lane. The defibrillator has been added to the emergency response computer which means that when 999 is dialed 
the operator will after ascertaining that it is needed give a code to release it to the public. The defibrillator can be 
operated by anyone as it tells/instructs the user in its use.  
Welcome new businesses 
The Hair Lounge (formerly Choppers Barbershop ) has moved to next to the coop north of the traffic lights and has 
been joined by a ladies salon 01772 860971 
The Coop has been a welcome addition to the Village amenities which has already become very much part of the 
community 01772 864676 Join the Coop at www.coop.co.uk/membership 
Bella Maria has opened in the building on the corner of Garstang Road & Woodplumpton Lane.01772 865314 
Library bus 
Friday mornings at Moorcroft (off Sandygate Lane) > 9.30-9.50, Sunningdale > 9.55-10.10 & Stanley Croft 10.15-10.30 
13th March & 3rd April 
Thursday morning at Durton Lane/Highrigg Avenue between 9, 30 & 9.50 12th March & 2nd April 
Bus timetables 
No 40 & 41 south to Preston & north to Garstang, Lancaster & Morecambe by the A6 
Timetables & updates:  https://tiscon-maps-stagecoachbus.s3.amazonaws.com/Timetables/Cumbria/Lancaster/40-
41_0919.pdf 
No 45 from the Village to Blackburn via Goosnagh, Longridge & Ribchester 
No 15 starting from Sunningdale via RPH, Asda, Preston College to the bus station 
Timetable and updates:  http://www.prestonbus.co.uk/services.htm 
 

Parish Council meetings Winter/Spring schedule 
31st March, 19th May &  (also AGM) 
All meetings are in the Wilson Room at Broughton Club on Whittingham Lane at 7.30pm.  
There is an opportunity at the beginning of the meeting to raise Issues with the Parish Councilors. 
 
This is the 14th edition of the e-news; printed copies will be available around the village. The content of this e-news 
reflects the comments received. If have any comments or suggestions or wish it delivered please contact the Parish Clerk 
at: clerk@broughtonparishcouncil.org.uk or 40 Kings Drive, Fulwood, Preston PR2 3HP 
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